
 

January 2015    Volume 13 Issue 1  

Flying Pilgrims Town Crier 
Next Meeting: February 18th  2015 , At 7:00pm 

Location – EAA Chapter 113 

Inside This Issue 
Club Discussions  
Old & New business 
Office Reports 
Announcements 
Miscellaneous & Fun Stuff 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

President Bill Slabey opened the meeting at 7:02 with 26 members Present.
 

Discussions 
 

Old business: 
 

President Bill Slabey report on runway repair: 

On January 15, 2015 Nagle’s Sean Morrissey (project manager) spoke with our President 

Bill Slabey. Sean Morrissey said they wanted to repair the southeastern section of the runway 

and fix any other problems in the spring.  He’s targeting May. This will be done on a short notice 

based depending on equipment, crew and weather conditions.  Expect there to be little or no 

notice on when it will actually occur. 

Proposed plan discussed and approved by membership. 
 

New business: 
 

Discussion on flying site grass:   
A motion was made and approved by membership for renting a grass roller. Approximately 

$1,500 will be allotted. 

  

Discussion on FAA rules regarding RC planes within a 5 mile radius of an airport: 

 Joe McCarthy, Club Vice President, will keep us updated regarding this matter.  Joe 

reported no action is needed at this time since the final rules are not planned to be issued until 

September of this year. In fact, the AMA advises clubs not to contact the local airports or FAA 

until the final release.  

Since the flying field is about 3.4 miles from Willow Run we most likely will be subject to 

upcoming FAA rules or orders regarding our flying. 
 

Discussion on first person video and autonomous flight: 

A club member inquired on where we stand on this issue. Jack Kezelian stated, our club 

allows these modes of flight in accordance with and following AMA’s regulations.  



Discussion on public visibility of the club and encourage new people into the sport: 

After a short discussion it was proposed that a club flyer be made up and made available to 

the public through our local hobby shops. In addition, it was proposed that a new welcome sign 

be erected somewhere around the front gate. 

Rick Reynolds volunteered to make up a club flyer and come up with wording for the new 

sign. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  

Jack Kezelian reported that Club savings provides the club with adequate reserves to 

operate for 2015. 

 

Dan D: 

If you have any items you would like to sell and list in the new letter, feel free to email me a 

picture. I will describe and list them. Fun stuff (projects etc.) welcome as well. 

secretary@flyingpilgrims.com 

 

Note: A high resolution copy of the newsletter can be downloaded at our web site. 

Additional photos can be seen. 

www.flyingpilgrims.com 

 

ANNOUCEMENTS / REMINDERS: 

 

 
 

 

First Summer Fun Fly to be held on June 14. 

Second Fun Fly is scheduled for July 19. 

More on this to follow. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 No Taxiing In the Pits – Planes are to be pushed or carried in the area south of the flight line 
(catch fence). Do not pilot them south of the flight line.  

 Observe Temporary Flight Restrictions (TFR) when issued – Tom shared a story about the 
field being observed during the last TFR. If the field has a red lock don’t fly. These are few 
and far between but observing the flight restrictions will help us keep in good standing 
within the airspace.  

 Yield to the lawn mowing crew which targets to mow on Thursday and be completed 
before 10 AM. They have a job to complete and do what they can to get it done before we 
fly. If they are working give them the space needed to complete their job.  

 The field has established hours for flying. Monday through Saturday flight times are 10 AM 
to 8 PM.  Sunday is Noon to 8 PM.  This is important to keep in good standing with our 
neighbors. In years past when the rules were not in affect or not followed it caused difficulty 
for the club.  
 
 

 

 
 

 

mailto:secretary@flyingpilgrims.com
http://www.flyingpilgrims.com/


Flying Pilgrims Club Officers of 2015 
 

President: –  Bill Slabey 

Vice President: –  Joe McCarthy 

Treasurer: –  Jack Kezelian 

Secretary: –  Daniel Debens 

Safety Officer: –  Glenn McIntosh 

Lead Instructor: – Ed. Hernandez 

Webmaster: –  Carl Cornell 

 

 

Trustees:      Steve Cecale 

Don Kolehmainen 

Joe Nazelli 

 

Chief Flight Instructor: Ed Hernandez 

 

 

 

 

Miscellaneous & Fun Stuff 

 

Shown at the meeting, a beautifully done Sky Rader by Tom Ranta: 

 

 

 

 

 

Some great ongoing projects by our members: 
 

 

Rick Reynolds Curtiss Jenny: 

From Rick Reynolds 
This Curtiss Jenny is possibly the first scratch-built one that I’ve seen searching on the internet. It is made from 
Dollar Tree Foam and parts created from materials scrounged from sources like Hobby Lobby and other art 
stores. The wings are Armin wing design as shown on Experimental Airlines You Tube channel. The body is the 
A and B type folding body as shown constructed on FliteTest You Tube channel.  It has a 50” wingspan and I had 
to draw up the plans myself from a 3D drawing I created on Google Sketch up. I used photos of the plane 
obtained from the internet to get the measurements for the plans. I drew up the plans on Paint.net, a free 
paint program that rivals Photoshop and is available on the web. I’m trying to keep it true to scale. It is 
powered by a Grayson Hobby GH2814-06 1400kv Brushless Outrunner Motor, with a 3S 2200mAh lipo battery 
and controlled by a Grayson Hobby 50A-3A BEC ESC. Ailerons are only on the top wing as per scale, so the 
plane has 4 HiTech 9gm servos. Tail feathers are made from Depron Foam for their stiffness and light weight. 
The wire wheels are made from aluminum tubing axles suspended by wire-string spokes around a layered balsa 
rim, with black fuel tubing glued on as the tire. The construction technique for these wheels is available online 
at: http://www.indoorflyingmodel.com/Spoke_Wheel.html. 

 

 

 

http://www.graysonhobby.com/catalog/brushlessmotorswelgardelectronics-gh281406brushlessoutrunnermotor-p-1604.html
http://www.indoorflyingmodel.com/Spoke_Wheel.html


 

The Jenny’s ongoing construction: 

 

 
 

 
 



   
 

  
 

Jim Smith’s OV-10A Bronco coming to life, Powered by twin DLE 35’s: 

 

     



What it will look like when done: 

 

 
 

Skymasters RC Expo & Super Swap: 
Saturday, Feb. 21, 2015 from 9:am until 1:pm 

Come and Learn about the world of Radio Control (RC) 

At the Lake Orion Community Education Resource Center 

455 East Scripps Rd. - Lake Orion, MI 48360 

Click on Links below to: Register On-line or to the View Event Flyer 

Call: 248-805-1404 or email superswap@skymasters.org 
 

The Flying Aces RC clubôs ñFlintô RC Swap Meetò: 

Sunday March 8 from 9:am until 1:pm 

Lake Fenton High School 

4070 Lahnring Rd. Lindon, MI. 48451 

For more info go to www.rcflyingaces.com 
 

North East Ohio Electric Festival: 

Friday, March 20th (5-10pm), Saturday the 21st (9am-9pm), and Sunday the 22nd (9am-3pm). 

 Pilots prizes from Horizon Hobbies, Lazertoyz, and Luke's RC Planes. 

  The Event will be held at The University of Akron Stile Athletics Field House.   

For more information and details visit our website at Ohioelectricfly.com. 
 

For Sale: 
 

Jeff Sikorski Has this world war I fighter plane for sale. 

Wing span is approx. 86”, fuselage length 54” and a Propeller diameter of 20”. 

Powered by a gas engine. Engine appears clean and never run. There is no fuel/oil residue 

anywhere.  I would like to hear whatever offer you may have. 

You can reach him at 734-454-9533 Or email him jsikorski733@comcast.net 

See all of Jeff’s photos in last month’s version of the newsletter. 
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